AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

DECEMBER 16, 2014 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Chairman Reynolds read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Roll call was taken.

Present:  Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Kevin Coyle Stuart Friedman, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Beth Tipping

A motion to approve the minutes of the November 18, 2014 meeting was made by Donna Rothman and seconded by Stuart Friedman.  Approved by all.

Fred Jacoby, attorney for Mr. Buerger of 4301 Bayberry Drive was present along with Charles Hess, landscape architect.  At the October meeting it had been suggested that the attorneys for the Buergers and Vosbikians get together .  This did not happen.  Mr. Jacoby said that the plan is being submitted with one qualification.  The Japanese Black Pines will be replaced with native vegetation of various sizes.  The trees on the north side will be left until they become infected and die.  The trees are identified on the Hess Landscaping Plan of August 8, 2014.  There was concern expressed by both Donna Rothman and Debanne Macaluso on how to remove just one dead tree.  A motion to approve the proposed plan with the Lomax attachments was made by Donna Rothman and seconded by Joe Dvorak.  Approved by all.
Application for Middleton – 73/74th Streets.  Scott Christie and Charles Hess present.  Japanese Black Pine and bamboo in the area.  A wand style applicator would have herbicide dropped on the bamboo or a five gallon bucket of herbicide  applied with a gloved hand.  Herbicide applicaton in the spring of 2015 with a second follow-up application with the planting in the fall.  Public comments:  Elaine Scattergood of 75 W 30th opposed to any herbicide; Martha Wright of 632 7th Street conflicted on use of herbicide.  Suggested covering bamboo with canvas or tarp.  A motion to approve Phase 3 of project was made by Stuart Friedman and seconded by Debanna Macaluso.  Approved by all.

Carter project – 66 to 69th Streets.  According to Aaron Baker of TLCG, limited pruning on north side of 66th Street.  Installing sand fence.  There is poison ivy, Virginia Creeper and Japanese Black Pine.  There will be a spring planting.  Public comment:  Martha Wright of 632 7th St. Carter property is encroaching into the dunes with artificial landscaping and illegal topping of trees.  A motion to approve project was made by Debanne Macaluso and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

Smith project – 37 to 39th Streets.  South side of 38th Street beach path to 39th Street beach path.  Large number of Japanese Black Pine and cedar.  Replanting with shrubs and trees for tiered effect. Mr. Smith of 89 38th Street spoke of getting neighbors between 37th and 39th Streets involved in project.  Stu said that all three projects should be considered as one project.  Public comments:  Martha Wright of 632 7th St. said that a concrete strip and landscaping with mulch are encroaching on the dunes at 74 38th Street.  Ron Sandmeyer of 158  58th St. thanked the E.C. for serving on the Board.  He referenced the article in the Press and questioned why the laws aren’t being enforced.  A motion to approve the Smith project was made by Stuart Friedman and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

In other business, Brian Reynolds talked about the memo from TLCG discussing ongoing maintenance of DVMP and the irrigation systems, seedlings and native vegetation annual pruning by representatives of the Borough.  Brian wants comments from members of the EC at the next meeting.  Stu wants pre and post images of work that was done.

Adjournment at 5:55 pm.

